Southwest Partnership

Housing Committee

January14, 2016
Agenda

· Chairman’s Welcome 
· Introductions

· Chair Report from conference on Land Trusts

· Gentrification (k)not movie and discussion

· Developer Interviews

· French Company

· Telesis

· Homes for America

· Residential Co-operative Investment – Concept

· Win for Life CDC – Square block of Monroe, Fulton, Saratoga and Mulberry

· Demolition

· 1200 Hollins (Stockton to Rear of Carey) 

· Tracy Austin Park

· Others 
· New Business
Minutes of February 12, 2016 Meeting 
Housing Committee 

In Attendance: Lou Packett, Jamie Pitts, Michael Seipp, Dotie Page, Anthony Chambers, Sydnye Baker, Dianna Geist, Nancy McCormick, Anne Ames, Robert Caarillo, Robert Meyer. 

Jamie opened the meeting at 7:10 PM with an update on possible real estate movement by Scott Plank and Hollins Market, He then opened discussion about what we would like to see our neighborhood look like in the future. 

Anthony was interested in seeing the SWP be a community where people respected each other and our differences. Sydnye wanted to see a community that supported a sustainable environment and used its resources to give young people employment and career opportunities, Dianne wanted to see a community with a library and a “Y”. 

The participants than went around the table and introduced each other, 

Jamie reported on a Conference held at the School of Social Work on Land Trusts. They handed out a booklet about affordable housing. SWP will work to get copies for each committee member. The conference sponsors asked if SWP would join with them in endorsing a call for City investment in a housing fund. This request was tabled until the next meeting and everyone had an opportunity to study the report. 
A local artist has created a film called Gentrification (K) Not. There was discussion about the Housing Committee sponsoring a showing of the film in the community. It was decided to invite the film maker to the March meeting and the Committee would preview the film before making a decision about hosting a larger community event. 

Developer interviews are being set up for March 1st and 8th form 4 to 6:30

There was discussion about a community real estate investment strategy being set up in Detroit, Michael and Robert C were tasked with the responsibility of researching the model and presenting it to the Committee in April.

Michael announced the formation of a new CDC in the community – a church based CDC in Franklin Square who is interested in obtaining SWP support. They were advised to obtain Fr SQ support first. 

Michael requested that each community look at their vacant housing stock and see if there were any houses that should be demolished and if so get the addresses to SWP so we can lobby for the new demolition money in the State 2017 budget. 
New Business – Dianna updated the Committee on her work in creating a tenants’ rights brochure. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:12 PM.

